
 

Monday 12th May 2025 
 

Kingfisher Hall Ofsted Report 2025 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
As you know Kingfisher Hall had an Ofsted visit towards the end of March and we can now 
share with you the report and outcomes.  
 
We are proud to share with you that the inspection team found our school to be happy and 
welcoming with high expectations for all pupils.  The inspectors were also impressed that 
their judgements matched with the leadership team’s own evaluation of the school.  
Quality of Education – Good  
Behaviour and Attitudes – Good 
Personal Development – Outstanding  
Leadership and Management – Good  
Early Years – Good  
 
Attached to this letter you can find the full Ofsted report which I encourage you to read. 
Within the report it highlights some of the school’s strengths and one area for development. 
 
Highlights from the Inspection Report 
-The school is driven by its vision for pupils to develop talent and characteristics to flourish 
as individuals. 
-Pupils are polite, respectful and courteous. 
-Pupils are happy and safe. 
-The school fosters high standards of behaviour. 
-Pupils feel valued and listened to.  
-The curriculum is broad and ambitious, and pupils develop strong knowledge and skills.   
-Teachers have strong subject knowledge. 
-Children receive high quality, consistent phonics teaching delivered by well trained staff.  
-The school identifies additional needs quickly and adapts the learning to ensure that pupils 
with SEND achieve well overtime. 
-The personal development of pupils is at the heart of the school. 
-Safeguarding is effective.  
 
What can we do better? 
The inspection team agreed with the school that sometimes where pupils have 
misconceptions in their learning, staff should use their knowledge and expertise to close any 
gaps to support future learning. This is an area that we are already working on and will 
continue next year.  



 

I am delighted that Ofsted has recognised the quality of teaching and learning in the school 
and the consistent hard work that goes on to ensure we provide the very best education 
and life opportunities for our children. 
 
Thank you for continuing to work in partnership with us, making our school an amazing 
place for our children to learn and grow.  We will continue to work hard and strive further 
for our children and our community. 
 
Should you want to discuss this further, please make an appointment with the office.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Gemma Vincent  
Headteacher  
Kingfisher Hall Academy 


